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September 2021 – News from our President 

Bonnie Eichholtz

Hi Everyone,

Sadly, as you know, we lost our member, Mary Spicer.  While a 

memorial is planned, a definite date has not been set at this 

time. Notification will be sent out to all. Please continue to keep 

Jessica and her entire family in your thoughts and prayers. 

Thank you!!

Well, it is that time again.  September 26th is our first scheduled 

meeting since our summer break.    There will be a Make n’ Take 

at our September meeting.  It is named “The Woley Swamp”.   I 

saw a preview and it will make a great addition to our 

Fall/Halloween Displays.  Thank you, Jessica!!

Heads up for our October 24th meeting: It is our annual 

Halloween Party and our club’s Birthday Celebration.  As in the 

past, we will be entertaining a costume and a vignette contest. 

More details will follow for the vignette contest.

While November is two months away, please keep in mind that it 

is our Grinch Exchange meeting and Toys for Tots Campaign. For 

the Grinch Exchange, it is one Brand New “wrapped” $20 value, 

holiday related gift.  For Toys for Tots, it is a $10 value 

“unwrapped” Brand New Gift. The item, of course, may be 

purchased on sale. It just needs to be of a $20 and a $10 value. 

You may want to start shopping early. Hope to see you all at our 

September meeting!!

Bonnie Eichholtz



THE VILLAGE PRESS  - September2021
TREASURER’S REPORT by Bob Obenland

Actual

Bank Balance Date 2021 

Treasurer’s Report    Sep

Beginning Balance     $3,272.69

Deposits 

Advertising $0.00

Membership                  $30.00

Picnic $0.00

NCC Sales $0.00

Inventory Sales $289.00

Ronald McDonald diplay $0.00

Shirt Sales $0.00

other $0.00

Pin Sales $0.00

Donations $0.00

Raffle            $0.00

Total deposits $319.00

Expenses

Bell South $0.00

• Copies $0.00

Donations $0.00

meeting $0.00

NCC dues $0.00

Other $0.00

Ronald McDonald display $0.00

Picnic $0.00

Storage $0.00

WEBSITE $0.00

PO Box $0.00

raffle prizes $120.00

Refreshments          $0.00                 

Pins $0.00

Shirt Sales $0.00

Shirts $0.00

Stamps            $0.00

Total expenses $120.00

$3,471.69

$50.00

Ending Balance $3,521,69

Welcome back, but 
it is hard to believe 
it is September 
already. We hope 
you all got through 
the summer ok 
since things are 
going in the wrong 
direction. Keep 
using your masks 
and I hope you can 
make the meeting.

Bob



General Meeting Highlights from April 25th ,  2021

by Kathy Tavernia Page 1

Board Members Present:  Bonnie Eichholtz, Nancy Fernon, Bob 
Obenland, Gene Armeno, Norm Barrett, Jonathan Stout, Mary Spicer, 
Jessica Spicer, Gisela Suarez and Kathy Tavernia.

Bonnie Eichholtz called the meeting to order at 2:45 pm and welcomed 
all. 

Secretary: All present received their Newsletter.  There were no 
questions so the motion to accept to accept the minutes was made by 
George Fells and Jessica Spicer.  The motion carried.

Treasurer:  Bob read the report. A motion to accept the report was 
made by Mary Spicer and Dottie Winzell.  The motion carried.

Prizes and Raffles:  Gene Armeno said there would be the usual prizes 
and raffles. 

Newsletter:  Gisela welcomes any happenings and recipes for the 
Newsletter.  Thanks to all who have sent entries.

Web: Jon keeps the site up to date and welcomes any photos for 
addition.

Swap & Sell:  There are 3 tables open for September and 2 open for 
October. Tables must be reserved via email only. Please email Kathy 
Tavernia at Ktavernia@aol.com

Hospitality:  The Board will bring the goodies for the September 
meeting.

Programs:  Jessica will be doing a Make N’ Take - the Skating Pond.

Audit:  Date to be announced with Dottie Winzell, Mary

Spicer and Bob Obenland. 

mailto:Ktavernia@aol.com


General Meeting Highlights from April 25th, 2021

By Kathy Tavernia Page 2

Picnic:  Our 2021 picnic was held at the Hall with games and great 
food and enjoyed by all.  Bonnie will set-up the March, 2022 picnic at 
Tree Tops Park as soon as possible.

Door Prizes
1. Holiday Coffee Break Jordan Aronowitz
2. Kick Up Your Heels Mary Spicer
3. Master and Apprentice Dottie Winzell
4. Members of Parliament Chet Rosenbaum
5. NCC Lamplighter Gene Armeno
6. Peanuts, Pennants & Programs Kathy Tavernia
7. Picket Lane Wishing Well Gisela Suarez
8. The Tradition Continues Joe McPhillips
9. Village Phone Booth Bonnie Eichholtz
10. Wooden Docks Jon Stout

Raffle Prizes

1. A New Batch of Christmas Friends Joe McPhillips
2. Caroling with the Cratchit Family Mary Spicer
3. Christmas Front Yard Dottie Winzell
4. Heinz Hitch Mary Spicer
5. Lemax Display Platform with Trees George Fells
6. Orly’s Bell and Harness Supply Gisela Suarez
7. Sleigh & Eight Tiny Reindeer Joe McPhillips
8. Tending New Calves Norm Barrett

Mystery House

HV Gate House Jaidyn Aronowitz

Special Raffle

SV Gus’ Drive-in Chet Rosenbaum



UPCOMING EVENTS

Swap and Sell –

September 7: Board Meeting @ Bonnie

September 26th: General Meeting.  Board brings food.

October 4th: Board Meeting @ Nancy

October 24th: General Meeting, Halloween Party, Village 

Landlords Anniversary. Board brings cake.

November 1st: Board Meeting @ Kathy

November 21st : General Meeting, Toys 4 Tots, Grinch Exchange

January 3, 2022:  Board Meeting

January 23rd: General Meeting

So far, all tables are available to reserve for the month of 
September  You are still on time to reserve.
Two tables are reserved for October.   One is available.  Reserve 
yours now. Reservations thru email to Ktavernia@aol.com

SAVE THE DATE

The Village Landlords Annual Picnic is scheduled for:

MARCH 27TH, 2022.

SNACKS

Snacks for the September meeting will be provided by the 

Board 

mailto:Ktavernia@aol.com


CLUB ACTIVITIES

At our last meeting Jessica Spicer surprised us with another of 

her magnificent Make’N’Take Projects, “Snowman at the Lake”.   

Thanks Jessica, we had a great time!

The final Product

Hard at Work



The Village Kitchen – by Gisela C Suarez, Editor 

Chicken Nuggets Parmesan

This is one of those quick, “get me out of

trouble” recipes that my children used to 

love, and I did too.  It is good for 4 to 5 

servings:

20 pieces of store bought frozen

chicken nuggets

½ cup grated Parmessan Cheese

1 tablespoon Italian Seasoning

16 oz. Spaghetti Sauce

8 oz. Shredded Mozzarella Cheese

1 teaspoon olive oil

Unfrost the chicken nuggets.   Pre-heat the oven to 375 degrees.  

Spread the olive oil at the bottom of the baking pan to prevent 

the chicken from sticking to the pan.  Place the chicken nuggets 

individually in a single layer.  Spread the Parmesan cheese freely 

on it.   Sprinkle the Italian Seasoning uniformly over it.  Pour the 

spaghetti sauce evenly over the nuggets and then spread the 

mozzarella cheese on top.  Place the baking pan in the middle of 

the preheated oven for 30 minutes or longer, until the mozzarella 

cheese melts to your like.  Serve with noodles or spaghetti.



Directions to the Meeting on  

at 2:15 pm.

,.



9820 NW 77th 

Ave.

Hialeah Gardens, 

FL 33016

Phone: 305-558-

5352

800 NE 13th St.

Ft. Lauderdale, FL 

33304

Phone: 954-763-1403

LOCAL DEALERS WITH DEPARTMENT 56 STOCK



VILLAGE LANDLORDS 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION          

DATE: __/__/202__

Membership year is from January 1st—December 31. All information is confidential and used for

club purposes only. Please fill out application and return along with the membership fee of

$15.00 per person or $25.00 per family. Make checks payable to Robert Obenland and mail it to

7747 ViaGrande, Boynton Beach, FL, 33427.

NAME:

ADDRESS:

CITY:

STATE:________________________________    ZIP:_____________________

HOME PHONE #:

E-MAIL:

What year did you start collecting? 

Would you be interested in hosting a Christmas House Tour in December or January?

__ Yes           __ No         __ Possibly          __ Need more information

What activities would you be interested in seeing at the meetings?

__Display Techniques  __Guest Speakers  __Social Events  __Workshops   Other ____

If you marked other, specify: _________________________________________________________   

Comments :    _______________________________________________________________________

What do you collect?

_____ Dickens’ Village

_____ Christmas in the City

_____ New England Village

_____ Snow Village

_____ North Pole

_____ Alpine Village

_____ Snowbabies

_____ Snowbunnies

_____ Winter Silhouette

_____ Little Town of Bethlehem 

_____ Seasons Bay

Other: ______________________


